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21 February 2021 

 
Mr & Mrs A Jackson 
12 Horning Pde 
MANLY VALE  NSW  2093 
 
 
Dear Andrew and Lisa 
 

Arborist Reporting for DA purposes 
 

At your request, a site visit occurred Saturday 20 February 2021 to inspect two trees within the 
property for Development Application reporting requirements.   
 
T1:  Citharexylem spinosum (Fiddlewood) is listed on the “Exempt Species List” and is within 2 metres 
of the neighbouring property No 10 Horning Pde Manly Vale - Northern Beaches Council’s Website 
(published).  https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/planning-development/tree-
management/private-land accessed 21/2/2021.  See photos 1 & 2.   
 
T2:  Camellia sasanqua (Camellia) located in the front garden is less than 5 metres in height; therefore 
exempt.  See photo 3.  
 
As both trees are exempt,  a permit for their removal is not required.  Accordingly, both trees do not 
pose a constraint upon the development and a formal  Arboricultural Impact Assessment Report for is 
not required in this instance. 
 
Both trees are identified on the supplied survey – see following. 
 
Should you require further information, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 

Kind regards 
 
 
 

Margot Blues 
Dip. Horticulture (Arboriculture) – AQF 5 
B.App.Sc. (Horticulture) 
TRAQ Certified.   
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Photographs  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo 1:  T1  Fiddlewood 

Photo 2:  T1  Fiddlewood.  Base of tree less than 2 metres from property No 10 Horning Pde (blue facade). 
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Photo 3:  T2:  Camellia sasanqua.  Tree less than 5 metres in height.   


